
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 05.03.19
3.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans.
3.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Chairman), Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, Jonathan Greenfield, Sion Ifor Williams, Mike Tregenza,  Steffan Chambers, Edward Griffiths, Steffan Jones,  Eryl Jones-Williams.
3.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman made it known that the work of opening the mouth of Ysgethin River had been carried out by Natural Resources Wales but the work was not up to standard and the situation was worse than before and that he was going to contact Liz Saville Roberts M.P regarding the matter.

3.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on February 5th 2019 were found to be correct. 
3.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 2.6 to note that it was Sarnfaen Farm, Talybont that was the address on the planning application and not Sarnfaen Caravan Park, Talybont.
3.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. Sian Edwards declared an interest in the e-mail from Mr. Evan Owen and she signed a Personal Declaration of Interest form and he was not present when the applicaion was discussed.

3.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 8th All day, Shrewsbury/Aberystwyth Railway group, representing Gwynedd. 12th Caernarfon.10-1.00 Democratic Services, 2-5 Scrutiny Forum, leadership group. 13th Caernarfon Gallery 10-2.  3rd Sector Group. Voluntary Group reports. 14th Village Hall, Dyffryn 7.30-9.30pm. 18th Penrhyn 2-5 Scrutiny Forum, re savings.

I was unable to attend a number of meetings in February, like many others I caught the ‘bug’!!

It was pleasing to note at the Railway meeting that the hourly service on the Shrewsbury to Aberystwyth line is to continue and a 2 hourly service on the Cambrian Line. Officials of the group regularly meet Welsh Government Minister regarding transport and the economy and our views etc from the Cambrian Group are relayed to the Assembly. Extra trains on Sundays in the summer and winter will go ahead along with the retentions of through trains to Birmingham and back to Pwllheli. Senior TfW official Ben Davies has retired and a new official to be appointed soon. Mr Davies formerly worked with ATW and always replied promptly to questions, concerns etc. He will be missed. A joint meeting between both railway forums will take place in Machynlleth on 10th May. Many Gwynedd meetings have been held in relations to the need for savings. Gwynedd council tax is to go up by between 5.5 and 5.8% and there will be cuts in services and reductions in staff to save money. Other councils are increasing by around 10% due to less money from Westminster and Cardiff. Staff increases for the most staff and teachers  has had an effect.  Following meetings it is to be recommended to the full council on 7 March that the increase will be 5.8% and the following will be exempt from the cuts if the full council agrees. No cuts to free Xmas parking, charge for damaged bins, library service for schools, reduction in mobile libraries, grants to the arts, including the Dragon Theatre, Library books fund, Women’s Aid, Youth Justices service. The Budget will be £248M with £176 M from Government and £71M from council tax. It was evident at the 3rd sector meetings which included Mantell Gwynedd, Age Cymru, etc etc that there was a duplication in what voluntary groups were doing and getting grants for. Unfortunately meetings are held in Ynys Mon and the Bangor areas and very few if any people from South Gwynedd attend. Cllr Dilwyn Morgan, Bala was re elected chair and promised that duplication by groups works would be looked into and that grant aided groups needed to cover the whole of Gwynedd will be looked at in details. The 
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Hafan a Ser children’s respite unit at Penrhyndeudraeth was officially opened by the chairman of the council and in attendance was the head of children services and the cabinet member. The unit is a success and already too small.There are however problems with the costs of taxi transport. The village hall officials have changed including the treasurer and chairman. The village hall committee plan to open an account with a new Bank, and need a copy of the community council constitution as the village hall is a sub-committee of the full council who are the Trustees of the charity. There is still difficulty in gaining access to the Charity Commission web site over the need to get the access code. What is urgently needed is a constitution showing in detail what the council is responsible for and what the village hall is responsible for. The village hall committee pay over £1,200 for insurance. In my view the council should be responsible for the structure, I,e, roof walls, etc and the committee  insure the internal fittings. The use of the hall is increasing and lists of usage is being displayed in the hall. Mr Derek Hayward has been elected chairman and Mick Tibbitts treasurer, Cllr Edward Griffith has been appointed vice chairman. With Clwb Cadwgan down to just a couple of members, sometimes just one, Angharad  from the Adults Unit is holding a meeting on Wednesday at the hall to see what can be done to improve the situation, Age Cymru officials organise the events in Dyffryn. As has been pointed out previously a consultation on Public Transport is being held until the end of this month after figures reveal that bus pass usage is declining year on year. My view is that because of the cuts in public transport, users cannot guarantee to get back home. It is important that people fill in the questionnaire. There will not be a train service at all on the Cambrian Line this Sunday 10th May due to engineering work. With scams increasing and effecting many elderly people, meetings are to be held at Barclays Bank Dolgellau on 12th March 2-4 and by North Wales Police and Trading Standards at the Community Centre, Porthmadog on 15 May 9.30-1.00pm. The problem of nuisance calls will also be discussed showing equipment to block calls. Those wishing to attend should call John Eden Jones on 01286 682605 by 30th April. I am available on 01341242758, or 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com

3.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Alterations to road layout at entrance and related hard-landscaping, and installation of entrance features - Barmouth Bay Holiday Village, Talybont  (NP5/58/18Y)
Support this application.
Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
3.9  MATTERS ARISING

A   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £39,860.00 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £1,730.42 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year and this was because the cost ofcutting the grass of the public footpaths was not as much as what had been earmarked (£1,500 earmarked and the spend was £960), or the cost of cutting the grass in the cemeteries (£3,500 earmarked and the spend was £2,005) and no cost has been with the public seats (£1,000 earmarked).
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  there was nothing further to report with regard to the above and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that the above Group had agreed not to carry on with forming the Youth Club as the Members did not have  enough information and that they were passing back to the Community Council. It was agreed there was a need to look into setting up the Youth Club in the village as soon as possible and Cllr. Steffan Chambers agreed to do this with the help of Cllr. Steffan Jones. The Clerk reported that the Council were holding money for the use of the Youth Club that had been received from the R.A.O.B and that the Council was looking after this money until the Youth Club had been opened. The Clerk gave Cllr. Steffan Chambers information that had been received from Mr. Bryn Roberts from the Youth Services when he came to the December meeting and Cllr. Chambers agreed to contact him.
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C   Village Hall
The Chairman reported that he had attended a meeting of the above on the 14th of last month and that the Officers had changed as the Chairman has resigned. Also that the committee is in the process of changing banks and need a Constitution and wondering if the Council had a Constitution. It was stated that the Council only had Standing Orders and it would be better if the committee secretary contacted the Church Hall Officers, Mantell Gwynedd or secretary of any other hall asking for a copy of their Constitution.
D   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from Mr. Geraint Lewis stating that he was taking the planning application regarding the above development to Apeal.

E   Opening of Grass Cutting Tenders
The Clerk reported that she had received two tenders so as to carry out the above work. After a discussion it was agreed that Mr. Gary Coats from Evergreen would be awarded tender 1 (cemeteries) and Mr. Gary Martayn from West Coast Properties be awarded tender 2 and 3 (public footpaths, play parks and around the benches on ffordd Ystumgwern, Bro Enddwyn, lawr Ffordd y Llan a Ffordd yr Efail). Also the Clerk reported that she had received a price from Mr. Gareth John Williams to cut and clear the grass from around the toilets in Talybont and also to cut and clear the grass in Morlo Park and to cut and clear the grass in Penybont Garden and the work of looking after the flower pot by Talybont sign would be included with the work of the flower pots by Talybont toilets. It was agreed to accept these quotes from Mr. Williams. The Clerk also reported that she had received an e-mail from the grass cutting contractor at Gwynedd Council asking if there was a need for them to continue to cut the grass on the football field as they had been doing in previous years and if the Council was going to accept this the field would be cut every two weeks between April and October at a price of £76 per cut + V.A.T. The Clerk reported further that she had contacted the Chairman with regard to this and that he had asked her to get another price to carry out this work  and that she had asked Mr. Gary Martayn and she had received a price from him of £60 per cut. It was agreed to accept Mr. Martayn’s price.
F   Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
It was reported that no meeting of the above had been held since the last meeting of the Council and that the next meeting will be held on the 21st of this month.
3.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council –  Highways Department
The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from the above Department to matters that were raised at the last Council meeting and that they were stating that the Highways Inspector had been out to inspect the pot holes in the road by the junction with Ffordd y Capel and also to Gors y Gedol Road and that they will be receiving attention later in the year. They were also stating that the Lights Engineer had been to inspect the flashing light by the school and had detected a problem with the sign and therefore had turnded it off temporarily and that he was organizing for it to be repaired shortly.
B   Mr. Evan Owen

The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the above together with a map stating that his wife intended to apply to build 7 houses and 3 of thesewould be affordable houses on land opposite Wern Fach estate, Talybont. After a discussion regarding this e-mail Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams suggested that the Council responds by stating that they were not in a position to give comments on this until an official planning application has been received and everybody unanimously agreed to this.
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C   Gwynedd  Council – Highways Department
The Clerk reported that the Chairman has asked her to contact Mrs Liz Haynes, Gwynedd Council Footpaths Officer vocing concern that the public footpath that runs up from the post office to Penrhiw estate has not been registered. The Clerk reported further that she had received a reply from Mrs Haynes stating that the public footpath that runs from the post office to Penrhiw estaed has already been registered on the Definitive Map and Stated as Public Footpath Number 62 and once this has been done, the status of the footpath is then official. Also that the footpath is been protected under act and that Gwynedd Council, as Highways Authority is responsible for maintaining the surface and making sure there is no obstruction on the footpath and also that she has visited the site recently so as 
to measure the width of the footpath. The Chairman reported further that the concern he had was that the land underneath the footpath had not been registered and that the same person had purchased the land either side of the footpath by now and destroying the surface by going from one site to another and because of this making it dangerous for some to go along the path. It was agreed to contact Mrs Haynes again stating this and asking her to meet with the Chairman on site.
3.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £5,228.42 in the current account, £7,555.42 in the reserve account and £94.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes         -   £147.00 (wages) + £138.08 costs = £285.08 
Evergreen                             -    £87.50 – clear up leaves and clear moss from footpaths

Snowdonia Fire Protection - £646.56 – repair faulty power supply unit and faulty detector no.32 Loop 1 in IT area.
Mr. Gary Martayn
-        £25.00 -  cut grass on footpath
SLPW


 -     £482.40 -  bench for Penybont Garden

Monies received since last meeting
Customs & Excise - £183.08 – reimbursement of  V.A.T
Applications for financial assistance

Meironnydd YFC - £250.00
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £149.10 - translation services
3.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
On behalf of the Council Cllr. Edward Williams thanked Cllr. Sion Ifor Williams for fixing the gate post by the school.

The Clerk reported that is was time once again to carry out the monthly inspections and Cllr. Mike Tregenza agreed to carry out the inspection this month and that Cllr. Jonathan Greenfield went with him.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
566

